## Minutes of Regular Meeting of the Oakfield Village Board Oakfield Community Center 130 N. Main Street Oakfield, WI 53065 Wednesday, November 14, 2012 at 6:30 p.m.

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by President Collien.

Roll call found the following trustees present: Larry Ott, Tim Stoppleworth, Dan Redman, Dennis, Steinke, Jim Eckberg and Gary Collien. Also in attendance: Thomas Markielewski, Chief Renee Shuster, Amy Steinke and Tish Brooks. Al Kamenski arrived 6:53

**Budget 2013:** 

The proposed budget for 2012 was discussed. A copy of this budget can be found on the village website or a copy can be obtained in the clerk's office during regular business hours.

Pledge of Allegiance

**Motion:** Tim Stoppleworth/Larry Ott to dispense with the reading of the minutes and accept them as written. Motion carried 6-0.

**Public Comments** 

Chief Schuster spoke to the board regarding a traffic and visibility issue on White Street near the elementary school. The school has put up orange cones for safety reasons and to possibly help divert this issue. The board also discussed putting up traffic signs for "No Parking" between the hours of 7:30 am to 4:30 pm.

**Beautification Committee:** 

Dan Redman advised the board beautification has spent approximately \$300.00 - \$500.00 on light bulbs for the Christmas decorations this year. Most of the lights are up and the beautification committee is looking into purchasing or updating various Christmas light in the next few years. Beautification committee is donating \$200.00 to the public library for this years Christmas celebration. That event will be held on Saturday December 8, 2012 from 4:00 to 6:00.

Recycling:

Recycling carts and notices were delivered through out the village yesterday and today.

Parks:

Gary spoke to the board about the accomplishments the parks committee and public works employees have made recently. He stated three loads of dirt were purchased and used to fill in holes on the ball diamond and football field. The edges of the field were dragged to take the lift off of the field. A fence cap was purchased for protection of the top side of the fence. If money is available they would like to epoxy the floors in the restrooms possibly in early spring.

Village Garage:

The board is looking into updating the camera system at the village garage. It has been noted on numerous occasion the garage area has been used as a public dumping ground. Al will be in charge of looking into a camera and possibly updating the DVR system.

## **New Business:**

## **Budget for 2013:**

Motion: Dennis Steinke/Al Kamenski to adopt resolution 2012-04 adopting the 2013 budget and the 2012 tax levy. Motion carried 7-0

## Adjourn:

Motion: Dennis Steinke/Al Kamenski to adjourn at 7:43 p.m. Motion carried 7-0.

Respectfully submitted, Tish Brooks Village Clerk